
CARRINGTON’S DAILY BREAD VOLUNTEERS:  You are invited to the Garden Gate on 

Wed., May 3rd from 5:30-7:30 pm for appetizers, a drink on them and some fellowship as a 

small token of their THANK YOU for volunteering at Carrington’s Daily Bread. Please text an 

RSVP to Jan (652-5668) or Anna (652-5924) by Tues., April 25th.     ◄◄◄   NOTICE 
 
MOVIE “HIS ONLY SON”:  Abraham is commanded by God to sacrifice his son, and finds his 

faith tested during the three-day journey to the mountain of Moriah.  PG-13.  Carrington 

Theater, April 21-24 @ 7 pm.  Adults, $6; Seniors $5; and Kids $4. 
 
BABY SHOWER THANK YOU: Thank you for your generous In-Kind gift valued at $1,225.  

Our moms and babies appreciate your support and donations.  We are excited to add the items 

to our Crib Club.  You are the reason Women’s Care Center has become the largest, most life-

saving pregnancy resource center in the United States.  In a very real and tangible way, you 

make this mission possible.  Thank you for your generous support of this important work.  

                            With my prayers and thanks, Meg Nelson, Director, Women’s Care Center 
 
YOU ARE INVITED to participate, if you choose, in a gift for Bishop Folda 10th anniversary 

of being ordained a bishop on June 19th.  A committee has chosen a grand piano, Kawai GX2 

5’11”, as a personal (SURPRISE) gift to the bishop, as the bishop enjoys playing the piano. 

The fundraising goal is $32,639.00.  If you choose to participate, write checks to Msgr. Joseph 

Goering (‘bishop’s gift’ in memo) and mail to:  Diocese of Fargo (Attn. Tamara), 5201 Bishops 

Blvd. S. Suite A, Fargo, ND 58104-7605.    
 
GARDEN PLOTS are available in the community garden, just east of Bethel Chapel. The plots 

are tilled, and water is available. Cost is $30/plot. If you have questions or if you want to 

reserve a plot, call Jeff Gale (652-2581) in the Extension office. 
 

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT: “Did not our hearts burn within us while He talked to us on the road, 

while He opened to us the scriptures?”-LUKE 24:32 How often do you take the time to discern what 

Jesus is calling you to do with your life?  Are your prayers always petitions, asking Jesus to do 

things for you?  If so, that is a one-sided relationship.  Living our faith means developing a personal 

relationship with Jesus.  Just like any friendship, there is give and take, each side listening to each 

other & helping each other out.  Take time, in silence, to listen to what Jesus is asking of you today. 
 
HOLY FATHER’S PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR APRIL: 

• For a culture of peace and non-violence:  We pray for the spread of peace and non- 

violence, by decreasing the use of weapons by States and citizens. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

3rd Sunday of Easter – April 23, 2023  
 
NEXT SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE (4/29-30):  PENANCE SCHEDULE: 

Sat. Eve.:      5:00 pm    Sat. Eve.:  4:00-4:45 pm 

Sunday:      9:00 am                                     or by appointment     

Sunday:        (Sykeston)     11:00 am                       Please call Fr. Dodge 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR MONDAY, APRIL 24– SUNDAY, APRIL 30:    
 

ROSARY:  Weekday:  Joanne Stokes.              
             

MASS SERVERS:  Weekday: Hadley Volk & Brayden Odstrcil; Sat. Eve.: Rachel, Jacob & 

Nathan Boeshans; Sunday:  Edyn & Aniston Hoornaert, Hadley Volk. 

 

LECTORS:  Weekday: Joanne Stokes; Sat. Eve.: Mary Sears; Sunday: Dianne Straley. 

 

GREETERS: Sat. Eve.: Laurie Aljets & Jane Sauby; Sunday:  Joanne Stokes & Jackie Simons. 

 

GIFT BEARERS: Sat. Eve.: Laurie Aljets & Jane Sauby; Sunday: Bob & Tracy Lipetzky. 

 

USHERS: Sat. Eve.: Jason Jarrett & Joel Lemer; Sunday: Henry Simons & Bob Lipetzky. 

 

PRAYER CHAIN:  If you have a special prayer need in your family, please call Gemma 
Bachmeier (652-2129) or Renee Riedesel (652-5295) to start our parish prayer chain. 

                                                               

POLICY FOR BAPTISM:  For all those parents desiring Baptism for their child, they 

must first attend a Baptism class.  Our next class is Thursday, July 6, 2023 at 7:00 pm in the 

Parish Hall.  Once you have attended the Baptism class, you are then free to schedule the  
Baptism by calling the office at 652-2519. 

SACRED HEART CHURCH 
                                  663 1st St. S. (P.O. Box 420-mailing address)  

                                   Carrington, North Dakota 58421 

                                 652-2519 (Church Office); 652-2072 (Parish Hall) 

                            Fax: 652-2518                                                                                

                                Fr. Terry Dodge, Pastor 

                                 Fr. Dodge’s E-mail: terry.dodge@fargodiocese.org        

                               Church Office E-mail: sacredheart@daktel.com 

CCD Office E-mail: sacredheartccd@outlook.com  

Parish Website: www.sacredheartcarrington.org  

                      Virginia Pedersen, Secretary – Diane Odstrcil, CCD Coordinator  

Paul Reimer & Maartje Murphy, Lay Directors – Maartje Murphy, Parish Council President 

LIVE IN THE WORD OF GOD 
Readings for the Week of April 24-30     

Monday:     Acts of the Apostles 6:8-15 & John 6:22-29 

Tuesday:     1 Peter 5:5-14 & Mark 16:15-20 

Wednesday:   Acts of the Apostles 8:1-8 & John 6:35-40 

Thursday:      Acts of the Apostles 8:26-40 & John 6:44-51 

Friday:      Acts of the Apostles 9:1-20 & John 6:52-59 

Saturday:      Acts of the Apostles 9:31-42 & John 6:60-69 

Sunday:    Acts of the Apostles 2:14, 36-41; 1 Peter 2:20-25 & John 10:1-10 
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 MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK APRIL 24-30: 

 Mon. 7:30 a.m. + Russ Silha 

 Tues. 7:30 a.m. ROSARY AND DAILY READINGS ONLY 

  7:00 p.m. MASS AT SYKESTON + Roland Friezen 

 Wed.  10:00 a.m. CHI CHAPEL + Marty Bauer 

 Thurs. 7:30 a.m. + Brad Beauchamp 

 Fri.  7:30 a.m. + Sylvester and + Dorothy Endres 

  10:00 a.m. GOLDEN ACRES + Holy Souls in Purgatory 

 Sat. 5:00 p.m.  + Dave and + Emily Reese 

 Sun.     9:00 a.m. For the people of the parishes 

  11:00 a.m. MASS AT SYKESTON + Darlene and + Zeno Heintz 
               

ADORATION SCHEDULE:              ◄ THIS WEEK 

• Every Tuesday from 6:00 pm-8:00 pm. You are free to stay as long as you want. 

• Every Friday, except the 1st Friday, from 3:00-4:00 pm.   
 
7TH GRADE CLASS and families are involved in the liturgy this morning by being the greeters, 

gift bearers and altar servers.  
MASS AT CHI CHAPEL will be offered once a month on Wednesdays at 10:00 am.  It will be 

the 4th Wednesday of the month.  There will be no weekday Mass in the church when there is 

Mass at CHI.  Everyone is welcome to attend the Mass at the CHI Chapel on Wednesday, April 

26th. 
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING: Wednesday, April 26th at 5:45 p.m.  For your 

convenience, here is a list of board of education members in case you have an item you would 

like to bring up to them. Members are Rachel Bickett, Mary Wendel, Jessica Skadberg, Mark 

Pazdernik, Bob House, Dave Richter and Diane Odstrcil.  
 
YOUTH CHOIR PRACTICE: Wednesday from 6:30-7:00 pm in the church for grades 2-12.  
CCD & CYO CLASSES:  Wednesday from 7-8 pm. 
 
CONFIRMATION:  We wish to acknowledge so many people for all the work that went into 

our celebration of the Sacraments of Confirmation & First Holy Communion on April 16th.  

First, thanks to Diane Odstrcil and our teachers for teaching our students the importance of the 

reception of Holy Communion and receiving the fullness of the Holy Spirit in Confirmation.  

Thanks to everyone who helped in the liturgy and the musicians for the beautiful music.  

Finally, a special thanks to the women who worked to serve the reception afterwards in the hall.  

   Additionally, I am proud of all of our students who were confirmed and received Jesus 

in Holy Communion on Sunday.  You are beginning the journey of faith as disciples of Jesus 

Christ.  I am praying that you never lose sight of Jesus’ real presence in the Eucharist.  You are 

all now full members of the church at Sacred Heart.  Please be a good example to us all by 

continuing to receive the sacraments and cooperating with all of God’s graces that you have 

been given!              Fr. Dodge 
 

EVANGELIZATION CORNER: “If you believe what you like in the gospels, and reject what 

you don’t like, it is not the gospel you believe, but yourself.”                             Saint Augustine 

FATIMA CORNER: “My daughter, look at My Heart surrounded with thorns with which 

ungrateful men pierce it at every moment by their blasphemies and ingratitude.  You, at least, 

try to console me.”               Our Lady of Fatima to Venerable Sr. Lucia Santos in an apparition. 
                                                                               
                                                                                                   Rest in Peace 
MAY HE REST IN PEACE:  Our sympathy goes out to Kevin & Conni Allmaras 

and family at the loss of Ross.  His funeral was celebrated on Saturday, April 22nd.  

May your faith give you strength at this time of loss. 
  

“For thou didst form my inward parts; Thou didst knit me 

together in my mother's womb.”                                      Psalm 139:13                                                       
                                                        ▼ NEXT WEEKEND - SECOND COLLECTION 

CATHOLIC HOME MISSIONS APPEAL:  NEXT WEEKEND we will have a second 

collection for the Catholic Home Missions Appeal.  Today, nearly 40% of dioceses in the 

United States and its territories are unable to fund the essential pastoral work their communities 

need.  Your support of this appeal helps them meet these faith formation and sacramental 

needs.  Please prayerfully consider how you can support this appeal.  More information can be 

found at www.usccb.org/home-missions.  Envelopes are in your box set of envelopes.  Please 

bring to Mass next weekend.  As with all national/special collections, parishioners should 

make checks payable to Sacred Heart.  The parish deposits the checks and includes the donation 

in your individual giving record.  The parish then sends a check to the Diocese of Fargo.  The 

Diocese of Fargo remits to the national office. 
 
OPEN HOUSE for Ray and Pegs Johnson’s 50th Wedding Anniversary next Sunday, April 

30th after Mass in the parish hall.  Everyone welcome. 
 
OPERATION RICE BOWL: Thank you to all who gave to Operation Rice Bowl this year.  

Total amount collected was $207.48. This money is given to Catholic Relief Services. 
 

GOD’S GIFT APPEAL:  Thanks to all our 

parishioners who have made their gift to the 2023 

God’s Gift Appeal.    
Sacred Heart is 76.07% ($26,855.00 in pledges) 

towards our goal of $35,302.70 with 24.38% 

participation.  If you have not yet made a gift or 

pledge, please fill out a commitment card located in the 

back of the church.  Please participate in the support of 

our diocesan church.     
 
--HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Father Dodge today, Sun., Apr. 23rd--from your parishioners  ☺ 
 

SUNDAY COLLECTION, APRIL 16, 2023: WEEKLY BUDGET - $3,922.00 

Plate collection 241.85  THIS WEEK –  

Children’s envelopes 13.00  3,196.85 – 3,922.00 = (725.15) 

Sunday envelopes 2,942.00  ACCUMULATIVE BUDGET (Week 16) -  

Total 3,196.85  - (4,882.04)   
Prayer Blanket Donations 395.00                         Votive Stand         97.00 

http://www.usccb.org/home-missions

